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AHAA Board 

President 

Margaret Underwood 

 North Arkansas Regional Medical Center 

2811 Harmon Rd./Harrison AR 72601 

870-427-3279 
david.margaret.underwood@gmail.com 

 

President-Elect 

Darlene Tuohy 

Mercy Hospital Northwest Arkansas 

17 Tanyard Drive / Bella Vista AR 72715 

479-531-6558 (cell) 

Dgtouhy43@gmail.com 

 

Vice-president 

Barbara Goodwin 

Jefferson Regional – Pine Bluff 

1600 Oak Hill Drive, White Hall, AR 71602 

870-247-2252 / 870-540-9489(cell) 

barbooo@sbcglobal.net 

 

Secretary:                            
Wilda Chadick 

CHI St. Vincent – Hot Springs 

121 Foxwood/ Hot Springs AR 71913 

501-282-8895 

Wilda_c@hotmail.com 

 

Treasurer 

Melissa Williamson 

BHMC – North Little Rock 

5913 N. Hills Blvd / N. Little Rock AR 72116 

501-834-4212 / 501-690-6528 (cell) 

catmom1949@sbcglobal.net 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Dean Rossa 

St Bernards Medical Center 

1901 Starling / Jonesboro AR  72401 

870-935-1515 

rossapair@gmail.com 

 

Immediate Past President 

Dorothy Berley 

Ouachita County Medical Center 

415 Cherry St./ Warren, AR 71671 

870-226-2609/870-818-5157 (cell)  

dwberley@gmail.com 

 

I had thought about being an AHAA President for many years. 

But I wondered if I could motivate others—that worked out!  I 

wondered if I could withstand the pace – that worked out!  

More importantly, could I encourage Arkansas Auxiliaries to 

show our hospitals that they need us?  Let the numbers speak to 

that.  My motivational theme was “VOLUNTEERS:  On Fire 

for Our Hospitals”.    
 

I have enjoyed being your 59th State AHAA President.  I thank 

my husband, David for his support.  He has unselfishly spent 

hours on the road with me throughout two years. I guess you 

would say that “we are a team”. 
 

The AHAA Board has been wonderful. Your next president, 

Darlene Tuohy, will be a spectacular addition.  I also thank 

Dorothy Berley for her mentorship.  Lastly, thank you for 

accepting me, a life- long OKIE, into your fold. 
 

I attended the district meetings, the AHA meetings, and others. 

I hope that I have shown  tenacity as our hospitals need us to 

show our tenacity and compassion. How wonderful, productive 

and inspiring were the Spring District Meetings.  Each 

Auxiliary made us feel that volunteers were definitely on fire 

for their hospitals. 
 

This afternoon, sweeping the debris off our deck,  I reflected on 

the nearly 20 inches of rain we had during May.  Our creek left 

its banks, fences were torn down and we now have someone 

else’s “stuff” on our property.  However, when the rains come 

and the creeks rise, our beautiful foliage appears, new grass 

sprouts which provides food for our longhorns, and we 

suddenly realize how GOD has made our country look 

spectacular. 
 

Auxilians, encourage our volunteers to attend the AHAA State 

Convention in October.  Join us for friendship, fellowship and a 

fresh look at our mission:  meaningful and worthwhile 

leadership to our hospitals.  Costly—probably, satisfying—

definitely, and priceless—of course. 

 

You will be even more inspired by the AHAA State 

Convention in October than by District meetings.  Your AHAA 

Board has worked hard to make our sessions meaningful. You 

will find that yourself becoming a harder worker, and a more  

compassionate volunteer. With your help, AHAA can only 

improve. – Margaret Underwood 

 

 

 

Branch out!!  Continue to remain a…                                            

VOLUNTEER: On Fire for Our Hospitals.  

mailto:david.margaret.underwood@gmail.com
mailto:Dgtouhy43@gmail.com
mailto:Wilda_c@hotmail.com
mailto:rossapair@gmail.com
mailto:dwberley@gmail.com
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2017  

AHAA DISTRICT SCHOLARSHIPS 

Four districts participated and the four recipients were: 
 
North Central District – Baxter Regional Medical Center 
 Madeline Malloy, attending Arkansas State University, Jonesboro 
 

Northeast District – SMC Regional Medical Center 
 Malory Carlyne Mitchell, attending ARNEC- ASU, Newport 
 

Northwest District – Northwest Medical Center, Bentonville 
 Lucesita Torres-Sanchez, attending Northwest Arkansas Community College 
 

Southeast District – Delta Memorial Hospital 
 Leah Olivia Day, attending Arkansas State University, Jonesboro 
 

Each school received $500 to apply to the students’ 2017 fall semester tuition. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Credentials Report – July, 2017 
 

In accordance with the AHAA Bylaws, Article X, Section 2C, following is a list of nominees for the 

2017-2018 state officers to be voted on by the delegates at the state convention in October: 

 

President-Elect:       Suzanne Hackney, St. Bernard’s Medical Center - Jonesboro 

Vice President:         Barbara Goodwin, Jefferson Regional Med. Ctr. – Pine Bluff 

Secretary:                 Wilda Chadick, CHI St. Vincent – Hot Springs 

Treasurer:                Melissa Williamson, Baptist Health – North Little Rock 

Newsletter Editor:   Neta Sue Stamps, Mercy Hospital – Berryville 

 

The above have all met the required credentials as set forth by AHAA. 

Submitted by  Dorothy Berley, Credentials Chair 
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In Memory 
 
Virginia Carol Welch  Baptist Health Medical Center - NLR Auxiliary 

Gail Faulkner   Chi St. Vincent - Little Rock 

Jonnie Lindit    Mercy Berryville 

Bonita Baker   Mercy Berryville 

Polly Pointer                               Johnson Regional Med Center - Clarksville 

Virginia Queen                            Baptist Health – Little Rock  

Johnny T Farmer                Baptist Health – Little Rock       

 Sarah Agent    NEA Baptist  

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Reserved your rooms yet?  

 
State Convention is October 4-6 at Little Rock Embassy Suites 

 

Reserve rooms now to be sure of availability. You can do this before registration packet arrives. 

 

The Thursday night theme is Camp Fire Memories. 

Remember,  if you stay at the Embassy, fees include free break and evening snacks. 

 

Registration materials should be out soon. 

 

 
  



A Publication of the Arkansas Hospital Auxiliary Association                                              July/August, 2017  

 4 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

North Metro Medical Center – Jacksonville 

 

President  Donald Hicks 

1st VP   Jeanette Dahlin 

2nd VP   Gus Guzman 

Secretary  Judy Jackson 

Treasurer  Angie Simpson 

Asst. Treasurer  Kathy Gilboe 

Parliamentarian  Nora Haralson 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Chi St. Vincent - Little Rock 

Submitted by Karen Baldridge, Auxiliary President 

 

The Auxiliary had a board meeting and also general meeting and luncheon on May 12.  We enjoyed 

music by pianist Matthew Tatus.  William Carpenter, Chaplain, installed new officers and scholarships 

were awarded to three deserving students.  

 

Gold N Visions Jewelry sale was held April 27-28 at CHI St. Vincent.  It was well attended.  We will also 

had Masquerade Jewelry on June 1-2 at CHI St. Vincent.   

 

On a sad note, Gail Faulkner died on May 26.  She volunteered at CHI St. Vincent and was a member of 

the Auxiliary.   

 

Our Junior Volunteer Program begins June 26 and runs through July 27.  They really enjoy this program.   

CHI SV Rehab will have a Rollin Razorback Steak Luncheon on Friday, June 30.  This is a fundraiser for 

the Rollin Razorbacks.  Everyone always looks forward to this.   

 

The Auxiliary will sponsor the Dillard’s Sale on July 10-11 at CHI St. Vincent.   
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UAMS Winthrop Rockefeller Cancer Institute   - Little Rock 

Submitted  Janie Lowe, CVM, Director Volunteer Services 

 

The Cancer Institute Auxiliary Annual Meeting and 

luncheon was held on Thursday, May 18, at the home of 

Mimi Hugg.  At Left:  Jane Lowe and Hugg Mimi 

Officers of the 

Cancer Institute 

Auxiliary  (2017-

2018)  Robin 

Dean - Recording 

Sec. , Cheryl 

Johnson – 

Corresp. Sec., 

Tara Smith – 

President, Kenan Keyes - Treasurer,  Jake Eddington - President-Elect 

The grants review committee has awarded over $130,000 in grants.   They were Oncology 

Massage for WPRCI Patients and Caregivers, Patient Support Fund, Envoy Ambassador Program, Family 

Home of Little Rock, Yoga for Healing and Rejuvenation, Blanket Warmer for Dermatology, Urology, 

Head/Neck Oncology Clinics, Wigs for Patients Undergoing Chemotherapy/Treatment, HOPE Resources 

Patient Support Programs in Northwest Arkansas, Cancer Support Home in NWA, Head and Neck 

Screening, Compassionate Clothing.  

 

Our Auxiliary hosted the AHAA Spring Metropolitan District meeting and luncheon April 12.  There 

were 63 in attendance.  Jake Eddington, WPRCI Auxiliary treasurer introduced Rockefeller Cancer 

Institute Director, Peter Emanuel, M.D. The speaker was Dr. Kent Westbrook, co-founder of the Cancer 

Institute and the first director.   The business meeting was conducted by Jan Gardner, Metro District 

Chair. Jan presented the slate of officers for the Metro District for 2017-2018: District Chair - Ara 

Yanker, Baptist Health Medical Center, NLR, Secretary - Missy Williamson, Baptist Health Medical 

Center, NLR, Treasurer -  Pat Lavender, UAMS Medical Center.  
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Baxter Regional Medical Center Auxiliary – Mountain Home 

Submitted by Jean Adams, President 

 

Jean Adams, BRMC Auxiliary President, 

gives CEO and President Ron Peterson a fire 

hat to make him a member of the BRMC 

Auxiliary Fire Brigade at the annual 

Appreciation and Installation Banquet. 

 

We have been busy since our Spring District 

Meeting.  Our annual Volunteer Appreciation 

and Installation Banquet was held on the 

evening of April 20.  It was successful and 

well-attended.  We honored the “Hearts on 

Fire” theme with small red and black buckets 

filled with red, yellow, and orange tissue.  

We put these on the tables, and during the 

installation service, officers were presented with buckets and firemen’s hats.  We also gave a hat to our 

CEO Ron Peterson. 

 

Additionally, volunteers helped with the annual BRMC Health Fair, Nurses’ Week, Doctors’ Day, 

Hospital Week, and a nursing graduation event.  To foster encouragement, we passed out Russell Stover 

Easter eggs that said “Our Volunteers are Eggceptional!”  This was done Monday through Saturday at the 

hospital and our Bargain Boxes on all shifts. 

 

Our fundraisers have included Two Lumps of Sugar and Collective Goods.  Our Ways and Means chair 

will be half-way to her goal for the year.  We have been asked to give $500,000 to fund the renovation of 

the 3rd Floor Acute In-patient Rehabilitation wing. We will donate this over a five-year period at $100,000 

a year. 

 

We have begun honoring volunteers on the bulletin board outside the Volunteer Services office based 

upon those who responded to a Volunteer Favorites survey conducted by Becky Rose who is our Director 

of Volunteer Services.  This will continue to be fun as well as appreciative.  We are honoring five 

volunteers at a time. 

 

We will be having an all-day Strategic Planning session conducted by Marilyn Beverly on June 22.  This 

will enable us to make plans for goals we need to achieve beyond this year and will help keep us on track.   

 

 

    

Officers for 2017-2018 are from left to right Joan 

Young, Treasurer; Erma White,  Corresponding 

Secretary; Maureen Rozelle, Recording Secretary; 

Geneva Edwards, Vice President; Rich Jannick, 

President-Elect; and Jean Adams, President. 
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Ozark health Inc - Clinton 

       Submitted by Helen Dobbins, Vice President    

 

Things are slowing down for the summer, lots of members on vacation or spending     extra time with 

their grandchildren. 

 

Our volunteens are busy assisting members and staff for six weeks this summer. We have them working 

in human resources, chemo clinic and the nursing center. We also have a cart for them to push around the 

medical unit to give out personal items and books. I know it blesses our patients and our nursing center 

residents to be around these young people. 

 

Our gift shop is getting ready for July 4th, lots of red, white and blue scarves, purses, coffee cups etc. 

We have a uniform sale scheduled for Aug 3. The staff has asked us to have an extra sale this year to they 

can purchase extra uniforms for work. 

 

May you all have a happy and safe summer!           

 

 

CrossRidge Community Hospital - Wynne 

Submitted by George Anne Draper, President 

 

The CrossRidge Community Hospital Auxiliary presented the CrossRidge Community Hospital with a 

$3200 gift to pay for the new chairs in the ER 

Waiting Room.  Administrator Gary Sparks received 

the check from the Auxiliary board.  The patients 

have found the chairs to be very comfortable as well 

as attractive.  

 

The CrossRidge Auxiliary also presented the nurses 

with gifts during National Nurses’ Week. Each nurse 

received a Sonic card so Sonic’s Happy Hour will be 

very busy over the next month as nurses maximize 

this gift.   

 

At the Auxiliary’s May meeting, the group started 

looking forward to the Fall District Meeting in Wynne on October 25.  October will be a busy month for 

the CrossRidge Auxiliary with a Breast Cancer Dinner, the AHAA Convention, the Fall District Meeting 

and a jewelry sale.  They are gearing up for the excitement!! 
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Forrest City Medical Center 

Submitted by Wilma Powell 
 

Forrest City Officers:  Rose Ballard - Corresponding Secretary, Dot Gores - Recording Secretary, Eileen 

Snider -  Assistant Treasurer, Shirl Kersey - District Chair,  Yvette Toro - Treasurer, Dorothy Faulkner - 

Vice President, Wilma Powell - President. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Left: Forrest City Medical Center Auxiliary at Monthly meeting, with District Chair and new volunteer. 

First in over 20 years.......Forrest City Medical Center Auxiliary has a Volunteer! Hayleigh Tarwater from 

Cross County High School is doing volunteer work at Forrest City Medical Center. 
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NEA Baptist Hospital - Jonesboro 

Submitted by Patsy Whitney 

 

After years of supporting the Susan G. Komen Race for the Cure in 

Little Rock, Northeast Arkansas was awarded their own race this year! 

The inaugural race was held in Jonesboro on May 6. 2017 at Arkansas 

State University’s Centennial Stadium. It was a huge success with more 

than $400,000 raised for breast cancer research, screening and treatment.  

 

The Susan G. Komen Race for the Cure is also a time to honor breast 

cancer survivors. The Northeast Arkansas Baptist Memorial Hospital 

Auxiliary sponsored the Survivor’s Parade at this inaugural race. They 

donated $5,000 as the lone sponsor.  More than 225 breast cancer 

survivors assembled on the field sporting their pink survivors’ t-shirts, 

pompoms, signs, smiles, and enthusiasm!  Leading this parade in a golf 

cart were our own Auxiliary members, Grand Marshals Sherri Coffman 

and Joan Baker, sisters and breast cancer survivors.  Many NEA Baptist 

Auxiliary members worked long hours planning and volunteering to see 

this event come to fruition.  
 

The Auxiliary is always looking for opportunities to share with the community and hospital in any way 

we feel is beneficial from scholarships to purchasing a Cuddle Cot to supporting Share Hope endeavors to 

volunteering at all hospital events.  Each of our activities is funded 100% through money raised in our 

Auxiliary gift shop at the NEA Baptist Memorial Hospital which is run entirely by Auxiliary volunteers.  

Every cent earned is given back in some way to the hospital and community. 

 

On Saturday, June3, from 11:00 till 1:00 at the Main Street Baptist Church in Jonesboro, there was a 

Surprise Wedding Anniversary Party for Ralph and Margaret Cook.  They celebrated their 60th 

Anniversary.  Ralph and Margaret were married on June 4, 1957 in a small chapel in Mississippi. 
 

 
SMC Regional Medical Center - Osceola 

Submitted by Dorothy Crockett, Secretary 

 

On June 3rd, the Osceola Hospital 

Auxiliary held a bake sale in front 

of the Food Giant Grocery Store.  

The proceeds of $341.47 was given 

to the Relay for Life.   
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St Bernards – Jonesboro 

Submitted by Carol Hinck, Newsletter Editor 

 

Mary Nell Masterson gets tuberculin test at general meeting June 12, St. 

Bernards. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Officers Elected for 2017-18:  The following Officers and Board Members were unanimously 

elected on June 12, 2017. 

President – Jane Orndorff 

Vice President – Betty Moad 

Recording Secretary – Diana Ruesewald 

Corresponding Sec – Jo Wheeler 

Treasurer – Gaylor Orndorff 

Coun./Parliament. – Mary Nell Masterson 

Gift Shop Manager – Rosalie Barber 

Newsletter Editor – Carol Hinck 

 

In observance of National Hospital Week, 

we honored the hospital staff with 

homemade cakes, punch and coffee.  The 

St Bernards Auxiliary baked around 60 

cakes and cut, packaged and served them to 

very appreciative hospital employees on 

May 9.  At right, volunteers line up at curb 

to accept cake delivery.  John Masterson, Bruce Blackwell, Rich Mairino, Tom Reeves, Clyde Wilhoite,   

Gaylor  Orndorff 

 
 

May 11 & 12 brought the Masquerade Jewelry Sale to our dietary conference room.  Once again, our help 

was needed to handle to huge turnout for the sale.  Approximately 24 members signed up to help out and 

our profits were the best yet:  $4509.    
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Mercy Hospital - Berryville 

Submitted by Pat Armer, President 
 

May was busy with scholarships! Nine scholarships were submitted from Carroll County Public and 

Private schools, as well as home school students. We awarded four scholarships as follows: Azziah 

Brothers, Leksi Bailey, Cory Bryant, and Lauen Newberry. We had three applications for second year 

scholarships submitted. 

 

During Nurses Day in May we issued coupons to all nurses for a free dessert at the hospital cafeteria. 

 

Mercy Hospital Berryille Auxiliary (MHAB) in our June Board Meeting, agreed to financially assist in 

renovations at Mercy Hospital Berryville in order to accommodate a Geriatric Health Program. We are 

very excited to be able to help get this program up and running for the citizens of Carroll County! 

 

Our Annual Meeting was held June 13, 2017. Officers for the 2017-2018 year were installed by our 

District Chair Neta Sue Stamps.  Her installation included Margret Underwood's theme of "Volunteers on 

Fire."  

 

Deanna Davidson was awarded our local Auxilian of the Year Award!  

Juanita Baker was given Honorary Lifetime Membership.  Auxiliary members were also informed of the 

new Tickets at Work program.  This is an exciting program available to Mercy employees AND Auxiliary 

member to obtain discounted tickets to movies, shows, hotels, theme parks, tours and much more!  All 

members were given information on the Voter's Voice concerning Legislation. 

 

We were asked by Carroll County Relay for Life to assist in their Relay event 26, 2017 by registering and 

assisting survivors. 

  

 Our Alzheimer's Support Group continues to meet every month. 

  

Above left: newly installed officers left to right are: Joy Mckinney, President Elect, Leoria Brewer , 

Secretary , and Pat Armer President.  

                            

Above right: Deana Davidson receiving Auxilian of the Year Award.  
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HAVhope  NW District Activity 

Following the June 9th Advance Training Class, 

Madison County Master Gardeners join 

Northwest District AHAA Chair Neta Sue 

Stamps in joining hands against all forms of 

violence. The June 9 HAVhope Day of 

Awareness is an outgrowth of a project initiated 

by the American Hospital Association Board of 

Trustees to give voice to hospital efforts that 

combat violence in their communities and their 

facilities. 

 

 

 

 

Washington Regional Medical Center Auxiliary-Fayetteville 

Submitted by Jimmie Beauchamp, Director of Volunteer Services 

 
Auxiliary proceeds for April & May: Gift shop $21,794 Fresh flowers & balloons $2,387.  

 

The Auxiliary hosted a Dillard’s sale on May 9-10.   We sold $101,565 in merchandise and our 

commission will be $10,156. 

 

We held a food and supplies drive for the Fayetteville Animal Shelter May 1-13. 

We collected over 1400 pounds of food, 100 bowls, 43 bottles of Dawn, over 200 dog and cat 

toys, towels, blankets and laundry detergent.  We also received $1,230 in cash donations. 

 

We hosted a Book Fair on June 27-28.  Total sold $8,481 with a profit to the Auxiliary of 

$1,696. 

 

The Auxiliary approved a $7,500 donation to the Make a Difference Campaign – to be used for 

the Benevolence Fund for Regional employees & to provide mini-grants to various departments 

within the Washington Regional System. 
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North Ark Reg Med Center - Harrison                    

Submitted by Mary Pledger 

 

 

We are still bobbing along without a coordinator. 

1st photo  CEO Vince Leist presented outgoing president, Bob 

Johnson with a plaque of appreciation. 

 

2nd photo Hours pins were awarded to Julie Lockett, Sue Lucas 

and Dee Glasgow by president, Mary Pledger. 

 

3rd photo: Our basket ladies are busy making baskets for our fall 

sale.  Ruthie Sinor completes one with the bow. 
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Mercy Northwest- Rogers 

Submitted by Shirley Long 

 

On May 17 the Mercy Northwest Arkansas Hospital of Rogers, Auxiliary meet at Carrabba's Italian Grill 

for the annual appreciation   luncheon. The luncheon was well attended by members and Hospital 

Administration. The following are pictures taken at the luncheon.  

 

  

Christy Blackshear 2017 

Mercy Rogers Auxiliary 

Volunteer of the year.  

 

 

Holli Oliver Ex-Officio. 

Director Volunteer 

Services. Mercy, Rogers 

 

Kathy Hardy, Auxiliary 

President. 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

Jim Long, Volunteer, Transportation Services    Auxiliary Board Members 
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Mercy NW – Rogers (continued) 

The Auxiliary held a successful bake sale on April 14 with an Easter theme.   Volunteers made Easter 

Cards to place on the patients food trays as the bake sale was held. 

  

The Auxiliary hosted a successful second bake sale on June 30 with a 4th of July theme.  

The Auxiliary is now making plans for the August instillation of officers for 2018, and the Fall District 

Meeting. We hope to see you all there.  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Bradley County Medical Center - Warren 

Submitted by Tracy Mooney 

 
Bracelet and Scholarship Recipients:      

Bracelet Winner was announced at the Auxiliary 

Appreciation Day for the hospital Staff.  Our winner of  the 

beautiful bracelet was Rita Morgan of New Edinburg, The 

bracelet was donated by Pat Baker owner of Baker’s Jewelry 

in Bryant. We appreciate Pat so much for supporting our 

Auxiliary.  Clare Morgan won the table arrangement.   

 

Also in the winner’s circle are Wendy Richardson and 

Beatriz Peralta for receiving our Scholarships to further their 

education.  
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Delta Memorial Hospital - Dumas 

Submitted by Shirley Sandlin, Reporter 
 

Installed recently as new officers for the 

Delta Memorial Hospital Auxiliary. 

Seated from left are Maedene Weser , 

Vice President , Christina Rainey,  

Legislative Chair, Shirley Sandlin , 

President, Jeri Brewer, Treasurer, and  

standing Patricia Livingston , Assistant 

Treasurer, Evelyn Murphy,  Reporter,  

Clarice Poole, Secretary and Pastor 

Timmy Jones DMH board chairman. Not 

shown:  Carrie Alexander, Corresponding 

Secretary.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each year, the Delta 

Memorial Hospital 

Auxiliary awards a 

scholarship to a  

nursing student. This 

year, the auxiliary 

awarded two . From left 

is Heather  

McKenzie , President 

Shirley Sandlin, and 

Jasmine Swopes. Each 

student will  

receive $1,000 for the 

year.               
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National Park Medical Center July –Hot Springs                                                                                              

Submitted by Dorothy Stringer, President          

Our Give a Hoot! Help Recruit! Is going strong.   We still have volunteers bringing in prospective help.  

So far, we have purchased five dinner cards with one person getting two.  She recruited twins!  Some of 

our Auxilians are donating the money the cards would cost back to the Auxiliary funds, which is an 

extremely nice thing to do.   

We have also started selling gift certificates in the gift shop.  We are hoping that by selling gift 

certificates, we can increase the traffic in our gift shop.   If they don’t know what to buy someone in the 

hospital, a gift certificate will cover it. 

We are also doing a program for our pediatric unit called “Big Bird’s Buddies”.  We have cartoon bags 

that the children can color.  They are fabric so they will last and they can carry other toys in it. Once they 

color their bag, they open it and find surprises such as a plush toy, color book and crayons, and a treat, 

according to their diet. 

We have also mailed most of our paperwork for the year in so we are pleased about that.   

Reservations for the convention are made and we are working on the pictures, so we are ready to go. 
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Medical Center of South Arkansas- El Dorado 

Submitted by Peggy Plummer, President 

 

Medical Center of South Arkansas hosted Senior Circle Lunch and Learn on May 3rd and June 7 th. At the 

May meeting, a Kendall Wilson, MCSA Trauma Program Manager spoke on “MCSA Trauma Program 

and Safety Summer Tips”. In June, Pafford EMS Marketing Coordinator, Starlyn Smith, spoke on “daily 

operations of Pafford Air One, Airborne Standby Alert Program and the Pafford Membership Program.” 

Tom Wilson, a veteran Flight Paramedic shared information on “landing zone preparations, advanced life 

support and emergency flight medicine”. After the program, guest toured a medical helicopter. The 

Auxiliary helped seat guests, serve, and clean up. 

 

In observance of Nation Nurses Week, twelve outstanding nurses were recognized and awarded 

stethoscopes donated by the MCSA Auxiliary. 

 

The Auxiliary participated in MCSA National Hospital Week and received the following treats along with 

a MCSA Beach towels as a thank you for their hard work: 

Monday: Free Breakfast    Tuesday: Ice Cream Sunday Bar 

Wednesday: Popcorn and Sodas   Thursday: Snocone Day 

A donation was made to the MCSA Auxiliary Nursing Scholarship Fund in honor of former MCSA 

Auxilian, James Ford 

 

Girlfriends Giggle was held on Thursday, June 15 at the El Dorado Conference Center. The event was a 

huge success with over 250 people in attendance. MCSA Auxiliary members served on the event’s 

steering committee, greet guests, sell tickets and help with the health fair. The Auxiliary will receive a 

donation from the proceeds.  

 

The 2017 MCSA Auxiliary’s Annual Meeting and Installation of Officers Luncheon is planned to be held 

in July.  

  

 
 
Ouachita County Medical Center Auxiliary - Camden  

Submitted by Daphne Bennett, Newsletter Editor 

 
We had our first 'Pink Lady Rummage Sale' on May 19.  Volunteers cooperated and we made $969.80.  

 

Officers for 2017-2018 were installed at our annual meeting on Jun 14.  Dorothy Berley, a former AHAA 

president will serve as our president this year. Fourteen members attended the Spring District Meeting in 

Malvern.   

An anonymous donor has given the Auxiliary a gift of $5,000.  

 

We honored our doctors, nurses and hospital staff during National Hospital week with a 20% discount in 

our gift shop for a one-time one-item purchase.  This excluded cologne, snacks, and all confectioneries. 

Our doctors were treated with homemade cookies, also.  
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Sparks Medical Center – Van Buren Auxiliary 

Pam Henderson, President      

 

Carol Morse was voted the “Auxilian of the Year” by the Auxilian members and received a plaque for 

this award. Carol is new to our Auxiliary but has been instrumental in coming up with ideas for new 

fundraising activities. Good job Carol!! 

 

The Installation of the officers was performed by Norma using a “candy” theme. Each new officer was 

presented with a candy bar and given a list of their duties for the coming year and had to agree to perform 

those duties. Again, thanks Norma for all the work you put into this!! 
Mary Frauenhoff – Treasurer, 

Barbara Wilson – Corresp.  

Secretary, Sue Walker - 

Recording Secretary, Carol 

Morse - Second VP, Rose 

Duffy - First VP, Pam 

Henderson –President. 

 

Three of our members 

retired and we are sad to see 

them leave. Mamie Mann, 

Nelda Marshall, and Gail 

Ragsdale. Each of them have 

put in several years to this 

Auxiliary and will be greatly 

missed!! 

 

Please remember that we are responsible to protect the privacy of our patients. Do not discuss what you 

see and hear regarding patients and never divulge patient information. Room numbers are given when the 

visitor has the correct name. If you are in doubt about a request, call our hospital Privacy/HIPPA Officer 

Mary Jo Brinkman or contact administration. 

We now have two Memory Frames nearly complete with pictures of deceased Auxiliary members. Many 

people stop to look over the pictures for those persons that they knew or had worked with previously. 

 

We received twelve (12) scholarship applications this spring and we were able to give four (4) 

scholarships to students. We had a tea for the scholarship recipients and their families on Thursday, April 

27th. Our Assistant CEO, Aimee Arzoumanian, was also present and spoke to the recipients. 

 

The auxiliary also purchased twenty-five (25) Rounding Boards for the hospital. They will be placed in 

the patient rooms on 2-North and in ICU. These boards will let the patient know when someone has been 

in to check on them. Aimee Arzoumanian was a guest speaker at our June meeting. She spoke to us as to 

how much the Rounding Boards have helped the patients to know that someone is checking on them at 

frequent intervals. Since the start of using the Rounding Boards, the hospital’s HCAHPS scores have been 

going up. 
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